
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

November 19,2018

The Honorable Nancy Mace
Member

South Carolina House of Representatives
District No. 99

308A BlattBldg.
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Representative Mace:

Attomey General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section,
request letter reads as follows:

A residential home builder who does business located within my district

(hereinafter referred to as the "Company") provides an invaluable service to
numerous homeowners located in my district and throughout the State of South
Carolina....

The issue is whether permit fees paid by the Company to Berkeley County
constitute a license tax or similar tax for purposes of determining gross income

pursuant to the business license ordinance enacted by the Town of Mount Pleasant
(the "Town").

The

The Town of Mount Pleasant Business License Ordinance (the

"Ordinance") requires businesses within the Town to obtain a business license and
to pay an annual license fee based upon the business's classification and gross
income. Specifically, the Ordinance states that "[ejvery person engaged or
intending to engage in any calling, business, occupation or profession ... in whole
or in part, v/ithin the limits of the Town ... is required to pay an annual license tax
and obtmn a business license as herein provided." See Town of Mount Pleasant
Ordinance No. 14015 § 1 (March 12, 2014)(emphasis added). The Ordinance
defines gross income as the "gross receipts which consist of the total revenue of a
business, received or accrued, for one calendar year collected or to be collected
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